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Dear Councillor Mackenzie

Edinburgh Tram: Future of Picardy Place

Thank you for your e-mail dated 1 June 2010 enclosing a letter from Spokes regarding the future of Picardy Place.

The Council’s Transport Strategy clearly sets down the Council’s aim to ensure that cycling is an attractive, safe and secure option for all short and medium distance journeys. The Council recognises that the biggest single deterrent to cycling is the perceived risk of being involved in an accident and the transport strategy sets out the aim of encourage cycling through developing an environment where cycling can be a safe, relaxing and enjoyable experience. 

In a similar manner the Council aims to increase the number of walking trips by making walking a more attractive, safe and convenient means of travel for short trips and this is a main requirement in the development of all future traffic management arrangements for the city.

I confirm that both of these aims are key elements in the development of the Picardy Place junction, and although there are a range of issues to be taken into account, the requirements of pedestrians and cyclists are being maximised.

A number of options have been examined for the junction, three of which were 

T-junction layouts. However an analysis of these options demonstrated that the gyratory layout provides significant benefits in terms of operational performance, pedestrian accessibility, interchange and bus turn back provision.

I note your concerns relating to the difficulties which may be experienced by cyclists using the gyratory layout, however the design is being developed with this in mind and cycling provision will be satisfied by the inclusion of cycle lanes and advanced stop lines where possible. Steps are also being taken to develop and sign alternative cycle routes on lightly trafficked roads around the junction, in order to provide for less experienced cyclists 

With regard to your comments relating to projected traffic flows, the traffic model being used for the design of the junction is based on traffic flows measured in 2006. This base data has then been projected forward taking account of known developments and projected modal spilt to give the traffic flows for 2011. 

Whilst Spokes traffic figures show a reduction in traffic flows in the city centre, I suspect this may result from a number of factors such as the impact of the tram works and the associated temporary traffic management measures that have been in place for some considerable time.

I trust that this is of assistance. If you require any further information please contact Andy Conway on 623 8803

Yours sincerely 

Marshall Poulton

Head of Transport 

Dave Anderson, Director, City Development

Transport, City Chambers, High Street, Edinburgh EH1 1Y                    


